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Call To Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:40pm on on September 13, 2012 by Pat McEachron after a longer than expected Special Town Meeting.  Select board members present  Robert Roxby, , Davie Lunt, Pat McEachron,  and Rebecca Lenfestey.  Administrative Assistant Rebecca Lenfestey present and Town Administrator Michael Colleran present via Skype. 6 member(s) of the public were present. 

I- MINUTES- 
Review of minutes from Select board Meeting from August 20, 2012. Motion made to accept the minutes as written.  - RR 1st, DWL 2nd   to accept. Unanimous Approval.  

II- Old Business

A. PM asks the community if they have anything to bring before the board at this meeting.  Duncan Bond has a few items to pass along.  1. Is about the building repairs that he is continuing to do.  There are 3-6 lights outside that are not functioning and would suggest the board hire Richard Degrenia to do the repairs when he is back next summer.  He should also look at the quick set up of the generator for the town building.  2.  He has replaced some of the trim on the outside of the building but there is more work that needs to be done still to the outside.  We should think about adding to the next years budget money for repairs to the town building.  3.  The boards have been put up, and the staining is done, and Duncan would like permission for him and Chuck Amos to turn the outside shower behind the building to just an outside faucet with hose to water the front plants and trees.  The board thanks Duncan and Gretchen for their time on this project, and also a thanks to the church for the funds to do the project.  4.  Duncan Bond needs to confirm 2 Election Clerks for the Elections in November.  Bev Roxby and Pat McEachron may do this.  5.  Duncan Bond has signed up to attend Clerk Training so that he will feel comfortable in doing the elections.  The board discussed whether the town should pay the funds for his training if he does not want to continue in that role.  The training will be roughly $60.00 and the board approves him to do it.  RR 1st, DWL 2nd.
B.  Chuck Amos was present to discuss the Solid Waste Issues.  The town had a pickup of plastics done in which 2 regular bags of trash and lots of motor oil was dumped over the top of the plastics recycling container contaminating all the plastic causing additional costs to the town for disposal and ferry fees.  The Solid Waste Committee will need to meet to discuss how to handle this.  Some suggestions are security cameras at the dumpster area, or limited hours for trash disposal.  The Solid Waste Committee will update the select board after the meeting.
C. DWL has removed the old Ferry Pier Ladder.
D. Animal Control Officer still needs to be decided as well as the Code Enforcement Officer.  Another suggestion is depending on whom gets the town Revaluation project to keep in mind that person may also be qualified to serve as the Code Enforcement Officer.


III. New Business
A. Clerk Training-  Approved

IV. ADMINISTRATIVE
A- Warrant-  Motion made by DWL 1st, RR 2nd to approve the warrant as written.  Unanimous.  Treasurer Receipt accepted as written & Tax Collector Report accepted as written. DWL 1st, RR 2nd. 
B- MAIL- 
1. Roxby Permit-  All set will be filed with the town
2. Block Grant- Nothing to be done
3. Acadia Disposal Bill to be paid
4. Support letter request from HCPC-  Not going to do
5. Letter from Tremont-  The residents concerned with this have worked with Rachel to change address.  PM to talk with those families to discuss the repercussions of the voting address.  MC to continue working on the online vehicle registration program for Frenchboro.
6. Voting Credentials for MMA-  Nothing to be done.
7. Delinquint Clerk Ballot Receipt-  MC and RL have helped Duncan figure this out.
8. SIEC Letter about Temporary Service-  Nothing more we can do until the decision letter has been determined on the town wharf project.
9. Planning Office Changes- MC done
10. Frenchboro Library Fuel Bill-  The Library is not part of the town and we do not have responsibilities to pay the past due bill.
11. Fall Potluck with Island Institute & Maine Seacoast Mission-  RL to ask what date works best for them.
12. 2012-2013 Accident Insurance-  Nothing needs to be done with that.

V. 	OTHER BUSINESS
A. Dumpster Discussion-  We have already discussed this and we will wait for additional information from the Solid Waste Committee.
B. Hazardous Waste Collection-  Davie Lunt has volunteered his truck to be used for the hazardous waste collection which is to take place on Frenchboro on Thursday Morning October 11th and Bob Roxby to drive the hazardous waste to MDI High School on Saturday October 13, 2012.
C. The signatures for the school payroll and vouchers need to be discussed for the purpose of the bank information for the town.  The signature for Joanne Harriman is to remain on the account for the school.  The signature for Rob Liebow is to be removed and to be replaced with Howard Colter.  Unanimous approval.
D. Harbor Master Job Description Unanimous Approval.  RL to mail a copy to Jay Fiandeca.
IX-  Adjourned.-  
Motion to adjourn.  PM 1st, DWL 2nd, adjourned at 7:55 pm. 
